## In Memorium: Lubert Jones, SCFOL Volunteer

On Tuesday morning about 7:00 a.m., Mr. Lubert Jones a Volunteer with the San Carlos Friends of the Library has passed away. Since April 2012, Mr. Jones became a resident at the Grossmont Gardens in La Mesa due to sudden health conditions. He was eighty-four (84) years old.

He assisted us each month after the Book Sales on transporting our excess Library Materials. Mr. Jones enjoyed and looked forward each month by contributing his time with the San Carlos Branch Library. Mr. Jones was also very grateful on receiving his mug, Certificate, and Letters for his Volunteerism.

I know he is being missed as a Neighbor and Friend, and now will he will be missed as one of our Volunteers.

Story by Debra Kues, SCFOL Volunteer Co-ordinator.